-----Original Message-----

From: Hull, Chris [mailto:Chris.Hull@mercer.com] 

Sent: 07 May 2002 09:25

To: Terry Edwards (E-mail)

Cc: Alison Hamilton (E-mail); Chris Chadwick (E-mail); Colin Richardson

(E-mail); Tim Lunn (E-mail)

Subject: Factors for regulation 59

Dear Terry

Following recent discussions the factors to be used for Regulation 59 was on

the agenda for the last ACA sub-committee meeting. The actuaries agreed that

these factors should be based on those advised by the GAD (applied in

reverse) for the purpose of Regulation 58, except in relation to members

retiring prior to age 50. For retirement prior to age 50 we have agreed that

the GAD Regulation 58 factor appropriate to a retirement at age 50 should be

used.

Actuarial firms will no doubt advise their clients accordingly. Indeed I

believe that in many (most?) cases the above simply confirms existing

advice.

Of course the above is subject to review in the future, in particular as and

when the factors advised by the GAD for the purposes of Regulation 58 are

revised, or if the Regulations are amended.

Regards, Chris
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